
Boys to Men and Girls with Pearls Documentary 

Project 

Timeline 
Prep 
Dec 3, 2019 - Final Planning Meeting with Boys to Men Director, Tyreon Clark 
Dec 10, 2019 - Funds used to purchase equipment 
Dec 15, 2019 - Equipment arrives 
Dec 16, 2019  - Jan 6, 2020 Equipment Testing/Planning 
 
Team 1- Julian and Dren 
Jan 10, 2020 - First Training Day 
Jan 17, 2020 - Second Training Day, Boys to Men Filming 
Jan 24, 2020 - Third Training Day, Boys to Men Filming, Cameras Sent Home  
Jan 31, 2020 - Boys to Men Filming 
Feb 7, 2020 Cameras Taken, Final Film Pull 
Feb 14, 2020 Interview Wrap Ups 

 
Team 2 - Sing and Samone 
Feb 21, 2020 First Training Day 
Feb 28, 2020 Second Training, Girls with Pearls Filming 
March 6, 2020 Third Training Day, Cameras Sent Home 
March 11, 2020 UNIVERSITY COVID Response  

Progress 
With the world still dealing with Covid-19 the project has been on 

hold since the march lockdowns started. We’ve decided to collect the 
footage already filmed to create a tv length edit when production is 
deemed safe to restart, hopefully sometime in the spring. The original 
vignettes will be released alongside the new ones in a half hour tv 
program with breakout films released online.  

The one major bit of progress this year is learning the type of 
footage needed for the edits to flow together. One thing we had not 
planned for was getting interviews with the documentarians 
themselves but we found that it will be a necessary element for 
making a thirty minute tv episode work. Additionally the extra edit time 
has given us opportunities to see what sort of editing tools work well 
with the camcorder setup and what does not. We have also used the 
time to address what we should be teaching in our short sessions to 



maximize our time and give our documentarians a chance to get the most out of the process.  
One final change we’re looking at is making the color correction process a remote 

session depending on when we can get things back up and running. Bringing the 
documentarians into the station hopefully can be part of the experience but with the innovations 
we’ve made to address remote working we are more flexible on how we 
can do the review process.  

Successes 
Despite the major setbacks this year some aspects of the 

project are working well and others are showing real promise. One of 
the early concerns on the viability of the films was whether a camcorder 
at this price level would be able to capture tv quality audio with 
amateurs behind the lens. The Rhode mics we purchased have 
captured clear audio and with some sweetening will easily be at a 
professional level.  

The other great success is that we made it through a complete 
run with the equipment before we had to suspend the project 
temporarily. Julian captured some great footage and for the few people 
that got to review it they were already making connections with their own childhoods from 
across the state. One thing I had not counted on was the documentarians instinctive call to talk 
directly to the camera which provided some great humanizing moments.  

Goals 
After making less progress than we wanted to this year our goals going forward are to 

get the thirty minute show done and expand the equipment base. Additionally a continuous goal 
for the project is to get as many students involved on the college level as well as the elementary 
level as possible. One of the other great successes with the project has been the involvement of 
our mentors and editors who have had a chance to learn and see a side of Bowling Green they 
might not have known. We hope that everyone will get that chance but for now we already have 
students reaching out to us about events in the community that they would have otherwise 
missed.  



 

 

 

Budget 
When making the purchase there was a large discount on the 4K version of the 

Panasonic Camera we had planned to purchase. With permission of the Production Manager, 
Jordan Basham, the project purchased the upgraded camera bringing our total to $1377.32 with 
WKU PBS covering any expenses above the grant money. This move will “future proof” the films 
as more tvs and streaming move to 4k video and film.  

 
 

Summary  
Despite the global event, we’ve been making progress on our original goals and pivoting 

to work on new directives where we can. WKU students have been participating in every step 
from acquisition to editing. The documentarians selected by Tyreon Clark and Hannah 
Schedeggier have been more than exceptional and have made the project really shine. While 
we are waiting to release videos in a more structured form than originally intended, the footage 
we have been getting has been promising and makes us eager to move forward. 


